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Tornillo Early College High School
Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes
Date 02/15/2024, 2:30 pm 
Via Teams


Members Present:  Ms. Tonie Badillo, Mr. Jeff Brockhoff, Ms. Adriana Flores, Mr. Brian Kirby, Mr. Alejandro Olvera, and Mrs. Elizabeth Otero
I. Welcome
· Mr. Brockhoff welcomed the committee.
II. November Minutes 

· The November minutes were provided to the committee.
III. EPCC Updates
· Dean Kirby inquired about the number of expected May graduates.  Mrs. Otero related seven students are expected to graduate in May, and two more are nearing completion.  Four additional students should finish by Summer II; one will likely graduate in the fall.  Ms. Flores raised a question as to whether students can attend the spring graduation if they take their final courses in Summer II, as she was aware of a student who was told by admissions that she needed to take a Summer I class to graduate.  Ms. Badillo asked Ms. Flores to speak with admissions to determine an answer.  
· Dean Kirby offered his continued support to the committee.
· Mr. Brockhoff advised the committee that Mr. Sandoval could not attend today’s meeting due to a scheduling conflict.  Mr. Brockhoff forwarded an email from Mr. Sandvoal to Mrs. Otero with two questions he raised.  

IV. Tornillo Update
· Mrs. Otero spoke about coding classes into the Tornillo system for students who graduated in December and are now attending UTEP.  Mrs. Otero looked into the matter and learned from Mr. Sandoval that when SISD employed him, UTEP did not grant dual credit to students as an MOU was not in place.  Mrs. Otero further spoke with Ms. Donna Eckle, CCRSM, to see if an MOU existed or how to start the process.  Ms. Badillo related there has never been an MOU between UTEP and the school districts, as they only wanted the MOU to be in place between the districts and EPCC.   EPCC does not charge tuition, whereas UTEP does; however, UTEP does provide scholarship opportunities.  Mrs. Otero related that an issue encountered is that some students need the UTEP hours on their Tornillo transcript; however, the hours do not transfer from UTEP back to the high school.  A question was raised: since the early college grant is paying for the classes at UTEP, could an MOU specifically state that students under the grant get credit at the high school?  Mrs. Otero will continue to look into the matter.
· Mrs. Otero mentioned they would purchase items, such as t-shirts for the 9th-grade students, with the allowable funds.  Other items that can be bought were mentioned by the committee.  

· Mrs. Otero spoke to the committee about a mentoring program that has begun.  Seniors will guide sophomores struggling to maintain deadlines or balance work and school, for instance.  
V. Counselor’s Update
· Ms. Flores inquired how students were progressing in their classes and if any were struggling.  Mrs. Otero related that there are sophomores are on academic probation.  They are the mentees in the new mentoring program.  Three freshmen taking online courses are a little too relaxed and have also been placed in the mentoring program.  
· Mrs. Otero advised that twelve freshmen passed the TSI and moved on to speech.  Thirteen students did not pass the TSI.  Tornillo personnel are working with the students; they will retest in two weeks.  
· Ms. Flores offered to visit in person or by Teams to advise students.  Mrs. Otero suggested that March 4-7 would be the best time to visit.  Ms. Badillo suggested that Ms. Flores ask Ms. Medina if other counselors can assist so that more students can be advised.
· Ms. Badillo related that many students are graduating with 60 hours in the Multidisciplinary degree.  Students must participate in career exploration and declare a degree.   Students should be taking field of study courses.  Students should choose a major by their junior or senior year.  Ms. Flores offered to conduct a degree audit of students before her March campus visit.  Mrs. Otero will provide the list to Ms. Flores.  
VI. Upcoming Events

· Mrs. Otero related that TSI testing is upcoming.  Recruit applications are due March 1st.  The applications will gauge the number of students interested in the new cohort; if needed, additional recruiting will take place to secure 25 students in the new cohort.
· The Counseling Institute will take place on April 28th.  The Dual Credit Forum will occur at 4:30 p.m. on April 9th at the ASC.  An invitation is forthcoming.  
VII. Other Items
· Ms. Badillo inquired about the number of students enrolled at the high school and what percentage receive free or reduced lunch.  Mr. Olvera related that 282 students are enrolled.  Mrs. Otero advised that 100% of the 282 students receive free or reduced lunches.
VIII. Next Meeting
· The next meeting is scheduled for 2:30 p.m. on Thursday, April 25th, 2024, at Tornillo High School.
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